
 

Advisory: Relocation of PIL (Ghana) Ltd. 

01 April 2024 

 

Dear Valued Customers and Business Partners, 

 

We would like to inform you that the office of PIL (Ghana) Ltd. will be relocated from 1 April 

2024. Please see below for the new address and the contact information of our key 

personnel at the Ghana office: 

 

PIL (Ghana) Ltd. 

BAJ Place, 2nd Floor, Left Wing 

Tema, Ghana 

 

The landline numbers remain as +233 0 303 968103 and +233 0 302 750091/2/3/4/5. 

 

The WhatsApp number for our office remains as +233 540104701. 

 

Managing Director: Rasmus B. Teilmann 

Email: rasmus.teilmann@tem.pilship.com 

Tel: +233 30 275 0091 

Mobile: +233 54 010 9773 

 

Customer Service 

Email: customerservice@tem.pilship.com 

 

Sales 

Email: sales@tem.pilship.com 

 

Operations 

Email: piltem.ops@tem.pilship.com 

 

We would appreciate it if you could update your records accordingly. Please direct all mail 

and physical correspondences to the above new address. 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support of PIL. We look 

forward to continuing our good relationship in the years ahead. 
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Yours Sincerely, 

Pacific International Lines 


